Open Government Partnership
1100 13th St NW, Suite 800
Washington, DC 20005

United States

Phone: +1 202-609-7859
Email: info@opengovpartnership.org

February 1, 2023

Heber Cusma Saldaia

Secretary of Public Management
Presidency of the Council of Ministries
Government of Peru

Dear Secretary Cusma Saldafia,

We welcome the Government of Peru’s participation in the Open Government Partnership
(OGP), which now comprises 76 countries and 106 local governments working to implement
open government commitments to promote greater transparency, accountability and citizen
engagement in policy-making.

As you are aware, all OGP participating governments are expected to co-create an Action
Plan outlining a concrete set of open government reforms, in line with OGP Participation and
Co-Creation standards.

We have closely followed the latest developments in the country and are deeply concerned
about the political and social crises, which have taken the lives of citizens over the past two
months.

We acknowledge the work your office has undertaken over the past year and the
collaboration enhanced with civil society and academia within the OGP multi-stakeholder
forum to co-create the new open government national action plan. We also understand that in
this context it is very difficult to make commitments to future endeavors.

However, since the OGP Support Unit did not receive the new action plan by the 31 December
2022 deadline and in order to maintain a consistent and fair approach to enforcing OGP
requirements asked of all participating countries, the government of Peru is considered to
have acted contrary to the OGP process for the 2022-2024 cycle.

The OGP Support Unit and Steering Committee stand ready to support you during this
process.

Yours sincerely,
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Sanjay Pradhan
Chief Executive Officer
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